
 

 

KIRTLAND CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
 

November 6, 2024 – Work Session 
 

 

The work session meeting of Kirtland City Council commenced at 6:30 p.m.  Council members present 

were: Ron Schulz, Ronald Fenstermaker, Eric Ziegler, Joseph Smolic, and Julie Symonds.   

 

Mayor Kevin Potter, Finance Director Louis Slapnicker, City Engineer Douglas Courtney, Police Chief 

Brian McCallister, and Public Works Director Joe Fornaro were also in attendance.  

 

Mayor Potter stated that the Charter Levy regarding the road issue failed and that moving forward  He 
will be working with the finance director and council as a group to see what may be available for next 
year’s road program.  
 

Joe Fornaro and Doug Courtney provided updates regarding the 306 bridge project as well as the Road 

Program and Booth Road bridge project. 

 

Joe Fornaro also responded to Ms. Symonds questions regarding the timing of putting up holiday 

decorations in the City. 

 

Mr. Slapnicker stated the next Finance Committee meeting will be December 2, 2024.  

 

Possible dates for the next Utilities Commission meeting were discussed. It was determined that the 

meeting would most likely be scheduled in January 2025.  

 

Ms. Symonds stated she will follow up with Mr. Haymer regarding scheduling a Recreation Committee 

meeting. 

 

Discussion regarding 24-R-77 on this evening’s Agenda was held. Mr. Slapnicker stated this can go three 

readings. Mr. Schulz questioned why there is a 27% increase in the contract price. Responding Mr. 

Slapnicker stated there is an increase in hours from 210 to 270 hours. Further starting this is a one-year 

contract and that the two year contract option was not offered this time.  

 

There was no further discussion, and the work session meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. upon the 

unanimous consent of Council. 
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